Lyons Road, L-38 to Atlantic Ave, Project Update

The Palm Beach County Engineering & Public Works Department was asked to share updates about the Lyons Road
project to widen from 2- to 4-lanes between the LWDD L-38 Canal and Atlantic Avenue. Here is an update on the
completed work as of last week for Lyons Road as well as the upcoming work.

April 2024 — Work included median configuration north of Atlantic Avenue, compacted area for future turn lanes,
grading for new curbing and installation of the new curbing.

5/1/24 — Contractor continued placing, compacting, and finishing base rock for the proposed left turn lane in the median
of southbound Lyons to eastbound Atlantic Avenue. Testing company was onsite to perform soil density testing on base
rock.

5/2/24 — Contractor continued placing, compacting, and finishing base rock on the southeast quadrant of Lyons and
Atlantic. Again, the testing company was onsite to perform soil density testing on base rock.

5/3/24 — The base rock passed testing and the contractor was able to seal the base rock in preparation for the upcoming
asphalt paving operation.

In the upcoming weeks, the contractor will begin paving through the intersection of Atlantic Avenue and Lyons
Road. This work will require switches in the traffic pattern and drivers will be alerted as this progresses. Work is still on
track to be completed in July 2024.

Thank you.

Joanne M. Keller, P.E.
Deputy County Engineer









